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UAD Treasurer Passes Away

Peter M. Green, a
long time UAD treasurer
and UAD Bookstore
manager, passed away
May 25, 2003, following a
short illness. He was 69.

Pete was truly a
dedicated UAD member,
serving in various
capacities; it would be
difficult to find another person to do all that he has done.
He became a member of UAD when he was 18, and had
served as a board member since 1972 and as treasurer
since 1987. He also had supervised the UAD Bookstore
since 1987, becoming manager in 2000.

In addition, he served other organizations in various
capacities - Utah Community Center for the Deaf and Hard
of Hearing as an advisory committee member; National
Assaociation for the Deaf as convention chairman in 1986;
National Association for the Deaf as a board member,
1976 to 1980; USD Alumni Reunion as chairman, 1978
and 1984, to name a few.

He worked for Midwest Service and Supply for 33
years and retired from US Bureau of Land Management in
1998. He is survived by his wife, Sally, sons Marlin, Irwin
and Darin and their spouses, nine grandchildren and a
great-granddaughter.

His wishes are that donations be made to the UAD in
lieu of flowers.

Call to Conference

The UAD Conference will be held on June 13-14,
2003 at the UCCDHH. Please see the flyer in this issue for
the schedule. Complimentary breakfasts will be provided
both days.

There are many fascinating workshops, all for the
cost of registration of only $5! The banquet Saturday night
is $20 and the keynote speaker is our own NAD Region IV
Representative, Norma Lea Chrismon, from Las Vegas,
Nevada.

There will be a Mr. Deaf Utah contest on Friday night
as a MDUP fund-raiser. This promises to be fun so buy

your tickets early.
-
P

bulletin

First LADHH Graduation
Takes Place

Family members and friends were on hand to witness
the first graduating class of Leadership Academy for the
Deaf and Hard of Hearing, on May 9.

After a buffet dinner, Minnie Mae Wilding-Diaz gave a
keynote address to the graduates. She stressed
dedication and sacrifice as qualities of leadership.

Eli McCowan led the graduates through a nine-month
training course, which started out with a dozen potential
leaders. Subjects covered in the monthly two-day
sessions included assistive technology, community
advocacy, parliamentary procedure, legislative process,
and others.

Graduates will follow up with a six-month project of
their own choosing. Each has a mentor who is
knowledgeable in the subject chosen by the graduate.

The following, with their six-month projects, are:

Linda Berness, United Women for the Deaf and Hard
of Hearing

Jody Kinner, Survey on School History of Utah

Ron Heinrich, GSACD Junior

Treva Parry, Deaf Senior Citizens of Utah

David Pickett, LADHH Website

Janelle Pickett, Project OS X (Apple computers)

The Utah Association for the Deaf presented cloth
messenger bags embossed with the UAD and LADHH
logos. Congratulations to these six as they go out in the
community with their new leadership skills!

(left to right, Linda, Treva, Jodi, Ron, David, Janelle)
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UAD Board of Directors

Board Chairman: Robert Kerr
President: Ron Nelson
Vice-President: Clay Crye
Secretary: Valerie Kinney
Treasurer: Peter Green
At-Large: Boyd Collins
At-Large: Eli McCowan
At-Large: Dennis Platt
At-Large: April Trocki
At-Large: Max Hardy
At-Large: George Gavros

Editorial Staff

Ron Nelson & Kristi Mortensen, Co-Editors
TTY : 1-801-582-6788 FAX: 1-801-582-7510
uadbulletin@aol.com

Reporters:
Cleo Peterson, TTY: 1-801- 773-1791
Valerie Kinney, kinneyv@vii.com
Jean Nelson, njean6.ut@netzero.net
Merilee Swain, smswain@xmission.com
Dixie Lee O'Brien, TTY/FAX: 1-435-787-4237

UAD Book Store

Val Kinney at UCCD
5709 South 1500 West
Taylorsville, UT 84123
Office phone (801) 288-2159 TTY
Office fax: (801) 288-9899
Relay Service: 711
(ask for (801) 288-2159
Email: uadbookstore@sisna.com

Book Store Hours
Tuesday, Thursday, Friday - 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Wednesday - 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.

INFORMATION

Ideas, criticisms, and questions are welcome.

Letters to the editor must be signed. Send all
news, reports, and advertisements to Editor, The
Editor reserves the right to refuse any news or ads at
any time.

Letters are limited to 250 words, and articles are
limited to 450 words.

The DEADLINE for news, articles, ads, and
letters is the 16th of each month.

The UAD Bulletin does not necessarily endorse
any information on articles, columns, letters, and ads
found in this publication. They are for your
information only. For advertising rates, please
contact the Co-Editors.

JMS Holds Yard Sale

by Cami Wilding

Spring Cleaning??

Save your items for JMS' community yard sale to be held
on June 7th at the Deaf Center.

Donations can be dropped off at the gymnasium at the
Deaf Center on June 5th and 6th. Other drop off locations and
dates will be announced via the UAD-Announce.

JMS thanks you for all your support!

For more questions, contact Cami at
JMSFundraising@aol.com.

President’s Message
by Ron Nelson

It is with a heavy heart that | write this
message. It's hard to believe that Pete Green
is not around to laugh at my jokes and listen
to my feelings and thoughts about UAD. His
vast wisdom was based on life’s hard knocks
«. and numerous experiences with UAD and
L 1% NAD. He was quick to smile and laugh but

very slow to Iose his temper. He was a very strong backbone of
UAD. His relationship with his sweet wife, Sally, was an example
to me and my wife. They always volunteered their time for
community events together. Every year for the Halloween
fundraiser, they always showed up to help in the kitchen. | have
a huge hole in my heart and will miss him for a very long time.
Sally, his sweet wife, needs our support and love.

The UAD Conference on June 13-14 promises many
different workshops and should have something for everyone.
The latest technology in VRS will be demonstrated by Sorenson
Media and Sprint on Friday and Saturday mornings. The
members and officers of Jr. UAD will give a workshop to talk
about themselves and their goals on Friday afternoon. There are
workshops for those who want to learn about services for the
abused Deaf or develop leadership skills. I'm pleased that our
very own Region IV NAD Representative, Norma Lea Chrismon,
from Las Vegas, Nevada will be with us to give a workshop on
NAD as well as give a keynote speech Saturday night.

| have talked to several UAD members and indicated my
desire and willingness to serve as UAD President for 2 more
years. | believe that | have worked hard the last two years to set
up committees, establish goals (and met all except one), met
with organization heads to develop good relationships and open
communication with UAD, and helped organized a coalition of
UAD, SHHH, ALDA and AGBell to work on common issues. |
have tried to do those things that will benefit and Deaf and Hard
of Hearing people in Utah. It is up to you and | leave my fate in
your hands.
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Obituaries

l-Jl]:l May 5, 2003 - Hattie N.

Woodard, 61, passed away at her home in
Salt Lake City. She served as an
interpreter on occasion in the Salt Lake
Valley Deaf 1st Ward. After funeral
services in her home ward, 31st Ward in
Salt Lake City, burial took place at
Redwood Road Memorial Estates.

:lI} May 13, 2003 — Sam Judd, 78,

passed away. He graduated from Utah
School for the Deaf in 1944. His hometown
was Delta, but he moved to California to
work in a factory during World War Il. He
often returned to Utah to visit and to
volunteer at the BYU Youth Program.
Funeral services took place at the
Lancaster (CA) Stake Center.

I:[II:' May 25, 2003 - Pete "Peter”

Green, 69, passed away after a short battle
with cancer. Sally, his wife of more than 49
years, survives him, as do three sons and
their families. A memorial service was held
in Salt Lake City. (see article elsewhere in
the issue)

Jottings

John/Kathleen Peebler
jkpeebler@covad.net

Evelyn Stoltz
(correction)
paky49ers@aol.com

Honors

G. Leon Curtis, director of the Office
of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing in
Washington State, has been selected for
the 2003 Governor's Distinguished
Management Leadership Award.

The letter to Leon stated
"...outstanding managers are invaluable
assets to state government, and this
award offers special recognition to those

who have demonstrated
excellence in the performance of
their responsibilities. Your
leadership, initiative, and expertise
reflect your strong commitment to
public service and your quality
management abilities."

Leon will be honored at a

ceremony on

June 4 at the
Governor's
Mansion. He
will be
retiring in
August after
23 years of
service.

20 Years Ago

The day the editor worked on
the rough draft of this Bulletin
issue, workers were in the Center,
taking up linoleum tiles in
preparation for laying carpet;
electrical work was begun that day.
The contractor has 60 business
days to complete the work
contracted for. Although the work
will not be completed by the time
the dedication rolls around, it
will be in good form for the big
weekend.

Volunteer crews have been in
the various organizational offices
on the second floor, preparing
walls, painting and furnishing the
offices, in time for June 9th. The
Center is quickly taking on the
appearance of a vital, busy center
of which we all can be proud!

Editor’s note: The editor at
that time was Val Kinney.

UAD Board
Meeting
Highlights

May 10, 2003

*Appointed Val Kinney as
UAD Bookstore manager and

assume all assigned responsibilities,
effective immediately.

*Authorized a cash award of
$250 to the winner of the Utah
Educational Interpreter of the Year,
to be given on June 12, 2003 at the
Utah Educational Awards banquet.

Note: UAD members may
request a copy of the full text of the
minutes from the secretary, Val
Kinney.

USD Graduates
Almost a Dozen

A dozen students received their
diplomas during the Utah Schools for |
the Deaf and the Blind graduation
ceremony held on May 29, 2003 at
the Ogden campus. Each will receive
a complimentary one-year
membership to the Utah Association
for the Deaf.

USD North
usbB
Mark Craythorn
Jessie Poppleton
James Sutton

USD North
Ben Lomond High School
James Kellogg
Morgan Lickey
Theresa Walling

USD Central [
UsbB
Diana Ponce

USD Central
Cottonwood High School
Wendy Havlik
Cody Haumans
Shellie Routi
Samantha Wiley
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Loeal News/Articles

Open-Captioned Movies
Salt Lake City

June 3-4, “Catch Me If You Can”, Ritz

June 10-11, “What a Girl Wants”, Ritz
Provo

June 3-4, “Agent Cody Banks”, Wynnsong

June 10-11, “Catch Me If You Can”, Wynnsong

June 17-18, “What a Girl Wants”, Wynnsong
For more information, see www.uad.org/cmoviesutah.

USDB Institutional Council
Member’s Report

by Robert G. Sanderson

As a representative of the UAD on the Institutional
Council of the Utah Schools for the Deaf and the Blind,
from time to time it is necessary for me to make a brief
report to the members.

First, let me tell you that there is a very friendly
attitude among the staff at the main campus at Ogden.
People are actually trying to learn a bit of sign language,
which eases communication. Although there is still an oral
approach working in some classes--especially those
where some children have received the implant device--
the old bitter warfare between oral and ASL advocates is

| mostly quiet. Of course, people have their philosophies,

but there is no longer open fighting.

As to the implant: Technology has made
considerable improvements in the device, and while there
are those (| have met them) who wear it and say it helps,
there are also those who have discarded it as a useless
nuisance (40 to 50 thousand dollars down the drain!). So
it is a significant risk

that must be - =

carefully evaluated
before parents
would hang one on
a child who is deaf, | =
and quite a different =2
matter if the child is ==
hard of hearing. ;
The USDB has
some experts who
can advise parents
or deaf adults who
are thinking about
implants.

This year's
figures on numbers
of students
(including deaf, —
deaf-blind, blind, and children with multlp!e disabilites):

P

Total, statewide: 2296.

Counties with the largest number of students:
Alpine, 180; Davis, 249; Granite, 360; Jordan, 259; Salt
Lake, 150; Weber, 159.

Counties with the smallest number of students:
Beaver, 4, Garfield, 2; Kane, 3; Tintic, 1; Wayne, 1.

Dagget and Piute are listed as having none.

The rest of the students are scattered widely
throughout the state, making it extremely difficult to
provide services such as teachers, audiologists,
interpreters and interveners.

It should be of interest to the deaf community that
USDB is committed to developing a strong interpreting
program under Jean Thomas. A continuing problem is
that as soon as she gets interpreters trained, many move
on to where the pay is better in school districts or private
companies. While it is frustrating for Jean and USDB to
lose them, the spread of interpreters into public schools
has to be helpful to deaf children in the long run. We just
hope that the Level One interpreters continue their
training and advance to Level Two and Three.

Jr. UAD

by AnMarie Rainey
Jr. UAD was established on April 30, 2003. After an
election was held, AnMarie Rainey is the president, Isabel
Putnam is the vice-president, Suzanna Luna is the
secretary, and Sara Barnard is the treasurer.
(continued on page 5)

(top, left to right, Willy, Justin, Stephanie, Sami, Carolann,
Baylie, Mathew, Whitney)
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(bottom, left to right, Sara, AnMarie, Suzanna, Isabel)
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Jr. UAD
(continued from page 4)

Jr. UAD is open to 7th graders to 12 graders (from
12-18 years old). There is plenty of room for more more
members who are deaf or hard of hearing.

The goal is to learn teamwork, how to work together
and have tons of fun. The Jr. UAD meetings are held
during the 7th period every Wednesday about 2 p.m. Our
Jr. UAD adviser is Kristi Mortensen. The officers are
required to have good grades.

by Kristi Mortensen, JR. UAD Advisor

Jr. UAD is up and running! It was formed on April 30,
2003 at Bonneville Junior High School. 12 wonderful
students have huge ambitions and desires to improve their
leadership skills. The teachers, Mrs. Jodylynn Tolley and
Mrs. Jeanna Chiodo, have been very supportive.

Why is it called Jr. UAD instead of Jr. NAD? | have
been working with these students for several months. The
information about NAD and Jr. NAD is a huge picture for
them and will go over their heads. Thus using Jr. UAD is
better because of a close relationship with UAD. It is
easier for the kids to develop connections with UAD.
Several UAD Board members came to school and visited
with them. Eventually when they understand how UAD
works for the Deaf Community, they will understand how
NAD and Jr. NAD are connected and we will change from
Jr. UAD to Jr. NAD.

Survey: Best Days & Hours At
UAD Bookstore

by Val Kinney

To our Bookstore customers, Pete Green has
managed the UAD Bookstore for the last several years.
His shoes will be hard to fill. The UAD board of directors
appointed Val Kinney as UAD Bookstore manager. She
welcomes visitors to the UAD Bookstore, which is located
in the Utah Community Center for the Deaf and Hard of
Hearing.

The UAD Bookstore is seeking your input on the
following questions:

1. What day(s) of the week would you like to see the
bookstore open?

2. What are the best hours for the bookstore to be
open? Mornings, afternoons, evenings, weekends?

3. What products would you like to see in the
bookstore that we do not currently carry?

Your comments on any aspect of the bookstore -
products, management, hours - are welcome.

Please address your answers to:

Val Kinney, UAD Bookstore Manager

5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville, UT 84123-5217

1-801-288-2159 TTY, 1-801-288-9899 Fax

uadbookstore@sisna.com EMAIL

We would like to hear from you by June 14, 2003 -
thanks!

How Is Your HealthCare?

by Suzette Pollock, UCCDHH Outreach Intern

Education is the key to equality!

Do you wish healthcare facilities (hospitals) were
more educated about your communication needs?

In an effort to educate healthcare facilities about the
communication needs of deaf and hard of hearing
individuals, we need to hear from you.

Please take a minute to answer these three survey
questions:

1. What have been your frustrations and/or
challenges with communication barriers at healthcare
facilities (ie: hospital, rehabilitation, mental health, home
care etc.)?

2. What services, other than sign language
interpreters, do you need that will provide full
communication access (ie: amplifier on telephone, closed
caption on television, FM system etc.)?

3. What suggestions would you offer to improve your
healthcare experiences?

Please give or e-mail your answers to Mitch Moyers
at UCCDHH at mmoyers@utah.gov.

What’s New at the Public

Service Commission

by Kristylynne Brady, PSC Outreach Specialist

The Pubiic Service Commission is excited to
announce our advertising campaign for Relay Utah. The
television spot and advertisement was produced by our
new advertising agency, Penna, Powers, Cutting and
Haynes. It started on the air on KSL, Channel 5, on May
19, 2003. So, stay tuned and watch for this exciting
announcement.

Research indicates that the general population is
unaware of Relay Utah, how to access it, and how one
can contact a deaf or hard-of-hearing person using the
telephone. The Deaf community is familiar with relay and
how to use the service, so we have focused our efforts on
educating the general population and hard-of-hearing
individuals. As more people understand what relay is, and
how to use it, we predict that there will be fewer “hang-
ups” and everyone using the service will have a better
experience with Relay Utah.

The Commission is also announcing the new logo
“Helping Utah Connect”. It received the most votes at the
Openhouse held on March 20, 2003. We want to thank all
of those who attended the meeting and participated in the
voting process.

Utah now has several choices for Video Relay
Services (VRS). Sprint has been in the VRS business the
longest and their VRS contact is http://www.utvrs.com.
Sorenson is a new, Utah based company that also
provides VRS service. They can be reached at
http://www _sorensonvrs.com. AT&T and MCI also provide
VRS.

(continued on page 6)
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What’s New at the Public Service

Commission
(continued from page 5)

We hope you will have an opportunity to try all these
options and let us know which meets your specific needs.
The Public Service Commission is looking forward to the
development of new technologies in equipment and
services for the future, and we hope to serve you better!

Deaf Library Worker Receives
Award for 25 Years

Nord Anderton recieved a
certificate and bicycle to honor him
for working for the Salt Lake County
Library Facilities Management for 25
years on May 15, 2003. Nord began
his employment in 1978 when Doug
Jenkins agreed to give him a part-
time opportunity at the West Jordan
Branch to see if he could handle the
requirements of the job. His n—
dedication, willingness to work, and pleasant attitude has
been an inspiration to his co-workers at West Jordan,
Whitmore, and Holladay. He is deeply grateful to Doug
and all those subsequent managers who have had faith in
him and given him the opportunity to make his life
productive and of service to the community.

When he was 5 years old, a professional informed his
parents that he was unteachable, and he would be unable
to function in life outside of an institution.

Following training in several pilot programs for those
with multiple handicaps in Salt Lake City, Nord received
his education at the Utah School for the Deaf in Ogden.
He developed his work habits by performing regular
chores caring for farm animals at his home in Draper.

Nord has been blessed with an indomitable will, a
sense of humor, and a determination to acheive
everything that was possible with his mental and physical
limitations. With a lot of committed help from his parents,
family and friends he overcame the challenges of cerebral
palsy, aphasia, and profound deafness to become an
independent, contributing, taxpaying citizen.

Presently, Nord lives with his wife, Claire, in the
Holladay area where they own a condominium close to the
Holladay library. Travel, reading, and good movies are his
favorite hobbies.
by Salt Lake County Human Services Department 2003
Service Awards

UACD Social Night Every
Wednesday

The Utah Athletic Club of the Deaf will host a Social
Night/BBQ every Wednesday from 6:30 p.m. to 10 p.m.,
starting June 4, 2003 and ending on August 20, 2003 with
activities such as basketball, ultimate Frisbee, softball, etc.

Dr. I. King Jordan to Keynote
Weber State University's 5th

Annual Diversity Conference

by Robert Sanderson

Gallaudet University president |. King Jordan has
accepted an invitation to give the keynote speech at
Weber State University's 5th Annual Diversity Conference
on October 3rd. The theme of the conference is "Diversity
at Work".

Dr. Jordan is known nationally and internationally for
his powerful advocacy of deaf and severely hard-of-
hearing students. He is the eighth president of Gallaudet
and the first deaf person to hold the office in its 139 year
history. Since taking office after the world famous student
rebellion in March of 1988 that protested the appointment
of a hearing person as president, Dr. Jordan has provided

- outstanding leadership to the university despite some nay-

sayers who did not think a "deaf person was ready for
such a responsibility."

Dr. Jordan and his wife, Linda, have two children--
daughter Heidi and son, King. They reside in the historic
"House One" on the Gallaudet campus. There is in Utah a
Beehive Chapter of the Gallaudet University Alumni
Assaociation. Chapter members will be delighted to
welcome Dr. Jordan and Linda, and probably will turn out
in force to "see" his keynote speech.

Andrew J. Lange Elected As
NAD President

The Board of Directors of the National Association of
the Deaf (NAD) elected Andrew J. "Andy" Lange president
at their May 5, 2003 meeting in Silver Spring, Maryland,
filling the vacancy resulting from the resignation of former
President Kent Kennedy. Lange will serve out the
remainder of Kennedy's term ending at the Biennial NAD
Conference in Kansas City in July 2004.

Andrew J. Lange's professional career spans more
than thirteen years in the telecommunications industry.
He recently became Chief Operating Officer with
Handscomm, Inc., in Sacramento, California. Prior to this,
Lange was Senior Government Account Executive with
Sprint Corporation, and he has also held positions at CSD
and AT&T.

Lange's community service spans the local, state,
and national level- most recently as Region Ili
Representative on the NAD Board of Directors. He
currently serves as President of the Gallaudet University
Alumni Association. Previously he was Board Member
(1991-94) and then President (1995-97) of the Georgia
Association of the Deaf. An active member of the
Association of Late Deafened Adults as well as TDI, he
served as a member of the 2001 TDI national conference
committee. Lange was also Chair of the U.S. Deaf Ski and
Snowboard Association qualifying competitions in 2002.

(continued on page 7)
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Andrew J. Lange Elected As NAD President David and Barb are both former Deaflympian Gold

(continued from page 6) medalists and bring with them many years of basketball
Lange graduated from Gallaudet University in 1983 training, experience and knowledge.
with a Bachelor of Science degree in Business Details of the trials are still beiﬂg finalized. Additional

Administration and Data Processing. In 1995, he received  information will soon be available at the new USADB

a Master's degree in Organizational Management from the Website www.usadb.org. (Note: still under construction)

University of Phoenix. All applicants must meet the CISS (international)
Lange has a progressive hearing loss that began at requirement of a 55 dB hearing loss or greater in the

the age of 14. He and his siblings are the third generation ~ better ear. Applicants who have never participated in

of deaf members that include grandparents, parents, international deaf competition must submit an audiogram
aunts, uncles, and cousins. Lange and his wife, Sue, have from a trained and state licensed audiologist. All

a 13-year-old son, Eric. This summer, they will be applicants will be required to submit medical certification
relocating from Atlanta, Georgia to the Sacramento, from their physician attesting to their physical condition
California area. along with documents covering the results of a complete

physical examination including bloodwork. The physical
examination must be be less than 6 months old and must

USADB Qualiin ng Event il‘l be signed by the physician conducting the examination.

All applicants must have their own health insurance.
Fremont, CA Application forms will be available after May 30th

The first round of qualifying events for the men and from the USADB Secretary:

women's national basketball teams will be held July 23-26, Myron Greenstone

2003 at the California School for the Deaf in Fremont, CA. 5953 Marlin Cir

This will be the first of several events leading to the final Carmichael, CA 95608

selection of the National Men and Women's Teams to Fax-916 863 1772

represent the USA at the Summer Deaflympics in January Email: mg73@saber.net

2005 in Melbourne, Australia. Additional details will be forthcoming by

David Hamilton of Phoenix, AZ and Barbara Hyde of  announcement andon the new website. Please contact us
Santa Monica, CA will conduct this qualifying event under  if you have any questions.
the auspices of USA Deaf Basketball, Inc. (USADB)

2003 UAD Friendship Day at Lagoon in Farmington, UT
July 26, 2003
1. UAD Friendship Day prices are:

All Day Passport — Regular $19.50 + tax (regular price is $30.95 + tax)
All Day Passport — Toddler (up to 3 years) $16.00 + tax
All Day Passport — Senior Citizen (65+) $18.50 + tax
Entrance Only Passport (ages 4 to 64) (includes Midway Entrance, Pioneer Village, Picnic Areas and Daily
Entertainment $18.00 + tax (regular price is $20.95 + tax)
Entrance Only Passport — Senior Citizens and Toddlers  Free
2. Please pay at the Lagoon ticket window.
3. Parking is no longer free. Normal cost is $6.00, however, we have tickets that are good for $2.00.
4, The 2003 UAD Friendship Day is at OAK TERRACE, at the back of Lagoon. The MDUP (Miss Deaf Utah Pageant)
committee will sell food.
5. Rides start at 10.00 am. SPIDER
6. The newest ride is the SPIDER. It is a spinning coaster with each coaster car
accommodating four passengers — two facing forward and two facing back. The car
remains in a locked position as it descends the initial drop. As the car begins to
ascend the first hill it unlocks, allowing free horizontal spin up to 20 rotations per
minute.
7. X-Venture Zone attractions are not included in the all day passport (Skycoaster,
Top Eliminator, Double Thunder Raceway, Peak Exposure and Catapult).
8. More information can be obtained at http://www.lagoonpark.com.
9. Tickets are available from: UAD Bookstore - Taylorsville
Kristi Mortensen - Salt Lake City
Val Kinney - Ogden
Pablo Nieves - Logan
Clay Crye - Utah County




» www.sprintrelayonline.com

For more information on Sprint
Relay’s technology contact your
account manager or:

www.sprint.com/relay

1-800-676-3777 T1Y/Voice/ASCIl

Sprint Relay Customer Service

1-800-676-4290 T1rv/Voz/ASCI

Servicio al Cliente de Sprint Relay

Experience the Premier
Internet Relay Service!

www.sprintrelayonline.com

Internet Rel ay is a technology that can revolutionize the way
you use relay. Anyone who has an account with an Internet Service
Provider can access www.sprintrelayonline.com. Sprint Relay Online™
has user-friendly features including:

» Language Preferences » GA & SK Macros

(English, Spanish, French Creole) » ASL Emoticons (Happy Faces)

» Background Color Options 5. ¢Jear Screen
> Text Size Options » Online Help

> Print and Save > Connection to Sprint Relay

» Dialing Instructions Customer Service
» Text Color Options » New features continually
being developed

» Split Screen

== Sprint.

All local cafls from TTY payphones are free of charge. Toll calls can be billed through calling cards and prepaid cards.




Utah Association for the Deaf
Biennial Conference
June 13-14, 2003

Utah Community Center of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing
5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville

June 13, Friday Tentative Schedule
7:30 am - 8:00 am : Continental Breakfast
8:00 am - 10:00 am : Sorensen Media - VRS
10:15 am- 11:15 am : NAD (Norma Lea Chrismon)
11:15 am - 12:15 pm : Volunteer Golden Hearts (Eli McCowan)
12:15 pm - 1:00 pm : LUNCH
1:30 pm - 3:00 pm : Jr. UAD (Kristi Mortensen/Students)
3:15 pm - 4:15 pm : SLCAD (Joene Nicolaisen)
4:15 pm - 5:15 pm : Legal Aid Service (Annette Stewart)
7:00 pm - 9:00 pm : Mr. Deaf Utah 2003

| June 14, Saturday Tentative Schedule

: 7:30 am - 8:00 am : Continental Breakfast

- 8:00 am - 10:00 am : Sprint Relay - VRS

10:15 am - 11:15 am : LADHH (Eli McCowan)

11:15 am - 12:15 pm : UAD Business Meeting

12:15 pm - 1:00 pm : LUNCH

1:30 pm - 5:00 pm : UAD Business Meeting

6:00 pm - 8:00 pm : Banquet, Keynote Speaker: Norma Lea Chrismon
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NAME(S):
FULL ADDRESS: I
I UAD Conference on Friday and Saturday (see schedule above) I
$30.00 / 2 years of UAD Membership (prefer you pay for 2 years, not 1 year of $15.00)
l $5.00 : Registration (includes all workshops and Continental Breakfasts on Friday/Saturday) I
$20.00 : Saturday Banquet DEADLINE TO PAY SATURDAY BANQUET: June 11, 2003
I $25.00 : Combo Ticket (includes workshops, Continental Breakfasts and Saturday Banquet) I
I Mr. Deaf Utah 2003 on Friday, 7:00 pm - 9:00 pm I
$5.00 : Single
I $8.00 : Couple I
$10.00 : Family of four
TOTAL PAYMENT: $ I
I Please mail to the UAD Bookstore, 5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville, Utah 84123-5217 I
I Credit Card payments are accepted for VISA, MasterCard, Discover and Diner's Club. Sorry, no I
American Express.
I CC#: DATE OF EXPIRATION: I
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Mr. Deaf Utah
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INCREDIBLE

WHEN: Friday, June 13, 2003 —7 pm to 9 pm

WHERE: Utah Community Center for Deaf and Hard of Hearing
(UCCDHH) 5709 S. 1500 W. Taylorsville, UT

TICKET(S): Single $5 Couples $8 Family of Four $10
(tickets can be purchased at
UCCDHH-UAD Bookstore or at the
Door that day of event.

If Question or anything arises, please email to:
-Kristi Mortensen: KLMortensen12@aol.com
-Christopher Palaia: CPTahoe68@aol.com

-David Davenport: Daviddav20@hotmail.com




for the

DEAF

RENEWAL NOTICE

As we near the biennial UAD Conference this coming June, thoughts turn to the
renewal of memberships. We appreciate your support of Utah Association for the Deaf, the
oldest organization of, by and for deaf and hard of hearing people in Utah. It was established in
1909 at the Utah School for the Deaf in Ogden and has a long record of service in the deaf
community in Utah.

By renewing your membership, you show your support for the common purpose of
advancing the lives of deaf and hard of hearing people. We stand to gain in banding together to
improve the quality of life that we share in this state. Whether it is through working with
agencies to provide services, or lobbying in the state legislature to get bills passed to enhance
the education of our deaf children, the Utah Association for the Deaf lives up to its stated object
and purpose of promoting the interests of deaf and hard of hearing people.

On the back of this letter is a listing of activities that the Utah Association for the Deaf
pursues. It constantly seeks new goals that will continue to add to and enhance the quality of
our lives.

Utah Association for the Deaf Membership

Active Member
[] Single membership —one year $15.00 [] Single membership—two years $30.00

UAD Bulletin
[0 One year $15.00 (this rate is available to UAD members only)

Name

Address

City, State, Zip + 4

TTY Number/Email address

Mail to: Peter M. Green, UAD Treasurer,
Utah Association for the Deaf
5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville, UT 84123~5217
For more information, call TTY 1-801-288-2159



Utah Association for the Deaf...its objects and purposes

Its objects and purposes, which are stated in its Articles of Incorporation, encompasses five arcas:

unification of deaf and hard of hearing people in Utah

promotion of their interests

service, consultation and advocacy

promotion of charitable and educational betterment and well being of deaf and hard of hearing people in Utah

operation of the organization as a corporation for the following purposes
-sale of products for deaf and hard of hearing people
-establishment/operation of housing for deaf and hard of hearing senior citizens

To meet its objectives, the Utah Association for the Deaf...

Manages a bookstore at the Utah Community Center of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing in Taylorsville where clocks,
phones, signals, TTYs and books are available for sale

Maintains a website for dissemination of information about the organization, at www.uad.org
Publishes a monthly newsletter, the UAD Bulletin, with deaf and hard of hearing community news

Posts email announcements of news relevant to deaf community, such as obituaries, announcements, fundraisers,
and the like on UAD Announce

Also posts email announcements of upcoming captioned movies through CMoviesUtah
Holds a biennial conference during odd years and general meetings in between to inform members of new issues

Sponsors the Miss Deaf Utah Pageant and sends the winner of the pageant to the Miss Deaf America Pageant, spon-
sored by the National Association of the Deaf

Affiliates with the National Association of the Deaf which has many of the same goals that our organization has

Advocates the Utah Community Center of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing and the Utah Schools for the Deaf and the
Blind on common goals

Monitors the USDB Institutional Council on issues relating to education of deaf and hard of hearing children

Partners with the local chapters of Sclf Help for the Hard of Hearing (SHHH), American Late Deafned Association
(ALDA) and Alexander Graham Bell Association (AgBell) on issues of mutual interest

Supports the USDB Deaf Mentor and Parent Advisor Programs

Works with other organizations for the deaf through the United Organizations for the Deaf

Seeks better interpreting and education options through lobbying at the state legislature

Hosts the annual Friendship Day at Lagoon on the fourth Saturday of July

Hosts the biennial Honors Night during even years to acknowledge contributions of individuals and organizations
Promotes leadership education through partnership with the Leadership Academy for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing

Represents deaf consumers on the Relay Utah Consumer Council (RUCC) to improve relay services in Utah
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D Change of Address
D Subscription
D Membership

Name

Street Address/ P.O. Box / Apt.#

City, State,

Cut out this half page

(which includes your label on the backside)

And send it to:

Val Kinney, Bookstore Manager
5709 South 1500 West
Salt Lake City, Utah 84123-5217

Area Code + TTY Number

UAD Member Subscription - $15/year
Non-UAD Member Subscription - $25/year
UAD Membership Dues is $15/year

Area Code + Fax Number

E-mail Address

For more information, call
(801) 288-2159 TTY
uadbookstore@sisna.com

No long distance calls will be returned.

THE POST OFFICE WILL NOT

FORWARD BULK MAIL.

UAD Bookstore

TTY's ... Decoders ... ComTeks ... Door Knockers ...
Amplifiers ... Alarm Clocks ... Vibrators ... Signalers for
Doorbell, Phone and Baby Cry ... Smoke/Fire Alarms ...

TTY Paper Rolls ... Books on Sign Language, Deaf
Culture, Deaf History ... Videos ... Information on
Deafness

If you can’t find an item, check with us!
We can special order it.

MasterCard, Visa, Discover and Diners Club.

Bookstore Hours
Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays
10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Wednesdays
11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.

Located in the Utah Community Center
of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Building
5708 South 1500 West
Taylorsville, Utah 84123-5217

(801) 288-2159 TTY
(801) 288-9899 FAX
uadbookstore@sisna.com EMAIL
711 Relay Service & ask for 801-288-2159 VOICE

Salt City Candles
Highly Scented
Longer Lasting
Lead Free
Available in the UAD Bookstore !

Credit Card payments accepted
(Visa, Mastercard, Discover, and Diner’s Club)

www.uad.org/mdup/candles

Candles/Accessories !!

Sold by the Miss Deaf Utah Pageant
A year-round fund-raiser!
(100% of the profits go to MDUP)
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Utah Association for the Deaf

1115 Sunnyside Avenue
SLC, Utah 84102-3725

For Address /Name Changes: read

inside back page.

Post Office will NOT forward bulk

Non—proﬁt organization
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JUNE
YOUR RENEWAL IS DUE BY 6/20/2003
KINNEY, VALERIE
1456 S 1650 E
OGDEN, UT 84404-6088
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United Organizations of the Deaf (UOD)
Calendar of Events for June 2003
For further information, contact Valerie Kinney, UOD Calendar Keeper, at TTY 625-0161 or Email: kinneyv@vii.com
Day Date Organization Event Location
Every Wednesday Continuing Card Club Cards UCCDHH
Every Thursday Continuing UACD Basketball Practice UCCDHH
Every Friday Continuing GSACD Volleyball West Roy Park
Friday 6/6/2003 SL Frats Monthly Meeting UCCDHH
Friday 6/6/2003 Ogden Frats Monthly Meeting Chuck-a-Rama
Saturday 6/7/2003 GSACD Golf Tournament and Picnic Riverside/W Roy Park
Saturday 6/7/2003 BBCD Seniors General Meeting UCCDHH
Wednesday 6/11/2003 DSU Meeting and Luncheon UCCDHH
Friday 6/13/2003 UAD Board Meeting UCCDHH
‘Friday 6/13/2003 MDUP Mr Deaf Utah at Utah Conference UCCDHH
Fri-Sat 6/13-14/2003 UAD UAD Conference UCCDHH
Mon-Fri 6/16-20/2003 YFP Day Camp - "Be Kind to Animals" UCCDHH
Tuesday 6/17/2003 UACD Monthly Meeting UCCDHH
Wednesday 6/18/2003 UCCDHH Legal Services UCCDHH
Saturday 6/21/2003 SUCDHH Golf Tournament St. George




